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January 2013
Dear Fangfoss, Bolton & Spittal villagers,
A slightly belated Happy New Year to all
Last year was a good one for the Park; with new fund raising initiatives which proved successful from both a financial and social point of view.  The year got off to a good start with a Race meeting held at the School, followed by another successful St Crux day (thanks to all who baked cakes).  In October on a very warm and pleasant evening (fortunately) we held our inaugural Safari Supper which was well attended and enjoyed by all.  There was also an event for Ride Yorkshire where we ran a barbeque.  The Bonfire, whilst not as busy as the previous year was another successful and enjoyable village event.  Calendars of the village and Christmas cards were also sold in the latter part of the year.
With the proceeds from the above and a generous grant from the Parish Council the Park more than covered the annual running costs.  This successful year means that we have been able to put money aside in 2013 to repair some of the pathways, replace waste bins and replace/repair benches.  We are also hoping to obtain grants to install additional play equipment (a zip wire and nest swing) as suggested by last year’s consultation meeting and the survey carried out by a Lifestyle project team from the school.  We shall clearly need to contribute additional amounts to any grant received.
So our plans for 2013 are: -

Date

Event




Contact

22 June
Safari Supper



Bob Broughton 01759 368125
13 July
Family Fun at Fangfoss

see noticeboards/future newsletters later in 







year
28 Sept
Race Night



James Fitt 369821 or Richard Allen 368498
1 Nov

St Crux York



Lyn Grant 368384
2 Nov

Bonfire & Fireworks


see noticeboards/future newsletters later in 







year

Please note that these events are not just about raising money – they are in the main social events with the opportunity to get to know others in the village and foster a real community spirit.
AND NOW FOR SOMETHING COMPLETELY DIFFERENT!

The biggest potato competition

At the end of March we shall be commencing a new competition for the village.  Villagers will have the opportunity to purchase a seed potato (£5) to be planted in their gardens.  At a date later in the year (probably August – date will be set when potatoes are sold) that same potato plant will be taken up and the crop weighed – the heaviest crop will be deemed the winner.  The lifting of the potatoes will be done by independent judges (no cheating!) and the winner will be presented with a cash prize – amount dependent on number of entries – at a presentation at the Carpenters Arms.

This should be an opportunity for fun as well as to see who is the star potato grower (is it to be the young or the old?)

It is hoped that potatoes will be on sale via the Pottery, the School and the Church – but keep your eyes peeled for information on the noticeboards or in a future newsletter. 
And finally –

A reminder that Park maintenance days are the second Sunday of each month – helping hands always welcome.  February maintenance day postponed due to the wetness of the ground – next maintenance day therefore Sunday 10 March.

All the best for 2013 and let’s get involved for a bit of fun and a better Park 
Best wishes

Jubilee Park Committee
Fangfoss & Bolton Jubilee Park Company.  Company Number 5338789

All enquiries to Richard Allen 01759 368498 or Bob Broughton 01759 368125

